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This testimony is in support of SB 98. The Ohio Public Health Association recognizes the legislature is about improving life for the people of Ohio.

In 2000, the Ohio Department of Health declared that dental care was the number one unmet health need for children and low-income adults in our state. To this day, affordable care has been out of reach for too many Ohioans. More than 1.5 million Ohioans live in Ohio’s 85 Dental Health Professional Shortage Areas where there are just not enough dentists, and many more cannot afford dental care

Passage of this bill will make life better for thousands of Ohioans. Poor oral health is a factor in many negative events for children and adults. The authorization of a mid-level dental practitioner will change that by adding more dental professionals in shortage areas. Not only is this a major step toward prevention of poor oral health it is also a major step toward timely treatment of dental disease and, therefore, prevention of unnecessary emergency room visits, diabetes complications, and heart disease. As well as better school attendance, school attainment, and less work loss.

Please think about the impact on low income families of having affordable and effective dental care available in their community. This will improve the lives of our fellow citizens.

Ohio Public Health Association urges passage of this bill. 
